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Traveling through Lent: Gifts of the Dark Wood 
 

Jumping out of the boat, Peter walked on the water to Jesus... he lost his nerve and 
started to sink. He cried, “Master, save me!” Jesus didn’t hesitate. He reached down 
and grabbed his hand." - Matt 14: 22-33 The Message  
 

During Lent, we embark on a worship series that will invite us to explore all the places 
where we find ourselves–not just the seemingly stable and blessed places but the ones 
that feel like utter failure or the most tenuous at the least. These are the places where 
Jesus says “Do not be afraid, it’s me calling you out here to find the depths of your very 

soul.”  Our Lenten series, Gifts of the Dark Wood, based on the book by the same name by Eric Elnes, is about 
“recognizing that experiences of failure, emptiness, and uncertainty are as critical for finding our way through 
life as they are unavoidable.” How can the struggles of life be the seedbed of spiritual awakening to the 
fullness of life? 
 

2/10/16 - Where We Find Ourselves (Ash Wednesday):  There’s a path, and it leads us out together to the 
wood where the darkness hovers still. We are sent and the Spirit goes before us. God says, “Go be my 
presence in the world.” 
 

2/14/16 - The Gift of Uncertainty:  Life is messy. Life is uncertain. Rather than a problem to be solved, what if 
we saw uncertainty as a gift helping us let go of all we cannot know so that we can live more wholeheartedly?  
 

2/21/16 - The Gift of Emptiness:  Many of us sometime feel empty inside, and we fear that there is nothing 
there of worth. What if we let go of our obsession with worthiness and released into the idea that if we want 
to be filled–to find God–getting empty is the best way?   
 

2/28/16 - The Gift of Being Thunderstruck:  Ancient civilizations and religions all metaphorically describe the 
voice of the divine coming through thunder and lightning. We often describe experiences of insight as a 
“sudden flash,” “seeing the light” or “rocked my world.” Storms of life can make way for moments of insight, 
like the sun radiating in a clearing in the woods that can offer us direction, help us negotiate life’s path and 
see our unique place in the world.  
 

3/6/16 - The Gift of Getting Lost:  The path of life is rarely clear or straight-forward. Sometimes, we feel lost,  
unclear which direction to go, perhaps having strayed from the path we thought we were on. The gift of 
getting lost is that we begin to pay more attention than we usually do.  
 

3/13/16 - The Gift of Temptation:  The gift of temptation may bring images of resisting evil or of following the 
“shoulds” dictated only by logic or outside expectation instead of following the path that helps us bring the 
best of our energy and joy to the world. Our Lenten journey invites us to face the temptations that erode our 
fullness and steal us away. 
 

3/20/16 - The Gift of Misfits (Palm/Passion Sunday):  As Lent in the Dark Wood begins to come to a close, we 
look around us to acknowledge the kin-dom–the family–that has always been and is already right here with 
us. Sojourners in the Dark Wood do not go it alone but are blessed with the presence of others who help us 
see, reflect with us and discover together with us the riches of a life lived with intention. As Jesus comes into 
Jerusalem at the beginning of that fateful week, he is surrounded by those who will live the uncertainty, 
temptation and emptiness right alongside. 
 

3/27/16: Where We Go from Here (Easter):  We journey into our fullness, continuing to embrace the Gifts of 
the Dark Wood where the Spirit beckons us into extraordinary life. 



Northbrook 

Lenten Small Group Study: Gifts of the Dark Wood 
We’re kicking off a new small group study for Lent.  The focus of our study is the book entitled Gifts of the 
Dark Wood:  Seven Blessings for Soulful Wanderers (And Other Skeptics) by Eric Elnes.   This is a book for any-
one who feels awkward in their search for God, anyone who seeks to find holiness amid their holy mess and 
anyone who prefers practicality to piety when it comes to finding their place in this world.  The worship and 
preaching from Ash Wednesday through Easter will follow the themes outlined in this book. 
 

This will be a seven-week journey starting the week of February 7th through Holy Week. The time and place 
for meeting will be determined by the members of the small group, but should preferably be at a location 
where, as a group, you can view the online video resource that accompanies the readings.  If you’re inter-
ested in knowing more or signing up to join a small group for the seven weeks of Lent, please complete the 
sign up sheets in the Narthex after worship.  If you have questions, please see Marjorie or contact her at 
marjorie@northbrookpc.org.    Blessings on your Lenten journey! 

Session Retreat  
The Session spent an overnight retreat at FaHoLo Christian Conference Center in Grass Lake, Michigan,  
January 23-24.  As always, this was a great opportunity for elders to get to know each other and have 
extended times for learning and sharing.  The theme of this weekend was getting to know the Soul of the 
church and the leadership.  We learned about new ways of making decisions together based on consensus, 
faithful listening and discernment.  There was also time for games and lots of laughter.  The group will be 
gathering in February for another time of planning and preparation for the coming year. 

 

The new church 
van was put to 

good use for the 
retreat.  It was a 
wonderful ride & 
was very much 

appreciated. 

Pre-±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ aƛƴƛ !ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜ DƛŦǘ aŀǊƪŜǘ 
Sunday, February 7 following worship 

Share love twice with a gift from the market!         Free gift-wrapping! 
Stock up on coffee, cocoa and chocolate. 

Invite your friends! 
 

If you are able to volunteer to help set up the market before worship 
or work during the market, please contact Winnie Davies-Hancock at 
(248)593-8035 or at winsomeann@aol.com.  If there is a gift market 
item you would like to see or purchase in between scheduled market 
Sundays, please contact Winnie.  Would you like to DOUBLE THE 
BENEFIT of your purchase?  Consider purchasing an item to donate 
to another organization’s auction fundraiser.  

mailto:marjorie@northbrookpc.org
mailto:winsomeann@aol.com
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Per Capita:  What It Is and Why It Matters 
 

It’s time to talk about Per Capita again! Per capita is an annual amount of 
money per member that our congregation pays to our larger Presbyterian 
Church (U.S.A.).  This year, the per capita is $25.04. 
 

Like many Presbyterians, you may have wondered, “Exactly what does per capita do?”This money is part 
of the glue that holds Presbyterians together. It is the money that enables us to work with other 
Presbyterian churches in our presbytery and across the country. It is also money that allows us to work 
with other churches to further the mission of Jesus Christ around the world. 
 

How important is per capita? Here are just a few examples: 
 

¶ Does our congregation want to benefit from relationships and cooperation with other Presbyterian 
churches across the country? Your per capita pays for the General Assembly meeting every two years 
where Presbyterians gather together to worship and discern the mind of Christ for the church. 

 

¶ Does our congregation want to be involved in mission work throughout the world, sharing the gospel 
in all parts of the earth? In many places in our world, it is difficult to “do mission” except by working 
ecumenically with other churches. Your per capita helps to pay for meetings of Presbyterians with 
people of other Christian churches, allowing us to maintain those ties for mission. 

 

¶ Do we want to benefit from helpful Presbyterian resources such as the Book of Order and The Book of 
Confessions? Your per capita pays for producing these basic resources including publication in Spanish, 
Korean and Braille. 

 

¶ Do we want pastors who are well prepared to lead our congregations? Your per capita funds the 
preparation, administration and grading of standard ordination examinations for seminary students. 

 

¶ Do we want well-trained leaders for our presbyteries and more? Your per capita pays for annual 
training events for presbytery executives, stated clerks and others who help lead our work and 
mission. 

 

We do not believe in being lone rangers in the PC(USA). We need each other as we work together to share 
the good news of Jesus Christ. As we benefit from the gifts, skills, vision and ministry of each other in this 
place, we also benefit from an even wider array of gifts and ministry of our Presbyterian brothers and 
sisters across the church. Your per capita pays for the programs, training and resources that help us work 
together and discern the mind of Christ for the PC(USA). 
 

Thank you to all of you who have already paid your share of $25.04. By contributing your portion of per 
capita, you have freed up dollars in our regular budget for the work of our congregation in this community. 
In 2015, only about a third of our members made their per capita contributions, leaving us with a shortfall 
of $5,600.  That means we had fewer dollars here at Northbrook to support our ministries and programs.  
With your help, we’d like to do better this year.     
 

Please consider supporting our congregation and the larger church body with a per capita gift of $25.04 for 
each Northbrook member in your household.  Don’t forget your youth who are members, too.  You might 
donate all at once or give a little each time you’re in worship during the offering.  Simply mark “per capita” 
on the pew envelope.  This contribution, shared equally among our members, is a gift that matters.  Thank 
you. 
 

In Christ’s service,  
Your Finance Committee:  Don Hemberg, chair, Amy Annett, Matt Broadwell, Dorthea Clarke,  
and Marjorie Wilhelmi, pastor 
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Senior Souper Supper 
Senior Souper Supper  
will meet at 5:30 p.m. 
in the Library on 
Thursday, February 11 
and February 25.  Join 
us as we beat the cold 
temperatures with a 
bowl of delicious 
warm soup, salad and 
dessert.  We hope 
you will join us!   

SOS  - Save the Date 
Northbrook will host South Oakland Shelter 

April 3 -10, 2016 
 

Northbrook will be hosting South Oakland Shelter from April 3-10, 2016.  SOS is 
a non-profit organization whose mission is ending the cycle of homelessness.  

Each week a different church houses and feeds the homeless from this shelter.  We will have many volunteer 
opportunities including drivers, security, meals and entertainment.  Sign up sheets will be out in mid 
February.  Also, we are taking monetary donations made out to Northbrook Church.  Please put SOS in the 
memo portion of the check.  Any questions, please contact Barbara Stetson at (248)302 3033. 

Flint Water Crisis Volunteers Needed 
The American Red Cross is coordinating volunteers for the following areas of service: data entry, water test 
kit assembly (youth can do this) and mobile distribution of water filters and cartridges, water test kits and 
bottled water.  Open dates begin the week of February 7.  If you are interested, please contact Winnie 
Davies-Hancock at (248)593-8035 or winsomeann@aol.com for more information.  

Prayer Chain 
Prayer is a powerful force!  Here at Northbrook, we have a dedicated group of people who are willing to lift 
their voices in prayer for those in our congregation who are experiencing difficult times and times of joy.  
We welcome your voice, too.  Weekly emails are sent out requesting prayers.  If interested, please contact 
Sallie Dorer at (248) 647-1465 or camelotsal@aol.com. 

Subs for Super Bowl Sunday 
The Youth Mission Group will be travelling to Princeton, Illinois in June and are 
selling subs on Sunday, February 7 immediately following worship.  Choices are 
Italian, turkey or veggie and they cost $8 each.  You can sign up on Sunday after 
worship or by calling the church with your order.  Orders are due by February 5th.  
You can pay when you pick up your order.  Any questions, please call Ken at the 
church or Barb Stetson at (248)302-3033. 

aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
 

Welcome all Northbrook men to the 2016 winter/spring 
meetings, beginning at 8:00 AM each Thursday morning.  
We gather over a light breakfast and, led by one of our 
leaders, discuss Bible related readings or films as they 
affect our lives today.  Our next study book is named Faith 
is the Answer, But What Are the Questions? by James W. 
Moore.  Perhaps, we will answer some of those annoying 
questions playing on our minds.  Just show up, or for more 
information, call Phil Owen at (248)-851-6725, John 
Thomas at (248)827-0507 or Bill Travis at (248)338-3795. 

mailto:winsomeann@aol.com
mailto:camelotsal@aol.com
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Cupcake Coffee Hour on February 28th  
 

Calling all Cupcake Bakers…. 
Sunday, February 28, is your chance to show off your cupcake creations.  Bring a dozen of 
your most delicious cupcakes to share for coffee hour.  We will have fun sampling each 
other’s efforts! 

One World Sunday 
Family Roots International Potluck 

Sunday, March 6 at 5:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 
In Support and Recognition of Freedom House Detroit 

 

Two days following the International World Day of Prayer on March 4, join 
us as we gather in Fellowship Hall to both honor our common humanity as 
children of God and to celebrate our diversity.  We’ll have fun sharing 
food from our own family cultures of our heritage.  We’ll welcome and 

hear from our guests from Freedom House – Detroit.  Bring a food from an area of the world that is part of 
your family heritage.  Feel free to wear clothing styles common to your heritage.  Potluck sign-ups will be 
taken in Fellowship Hall following worship services.  This event is co-sponsored by the Mission Connection, 
Congregational Life and Adult Education Committees.  For more information about Freedom House-Detroit, 
visit their website:  www.freedomhousedetroit.org 

 

Northbrook’s Empty Bowls Collection through April will be used to support our 

hosting of S.O.S. from April 3-10.  Please contribute your loose change in the 

bowl on the nametag table in the main hallway or when you see it in 

Fellowship Hall during coffee hour.  Larger contributions of cash or checks may 

be turned in to the church office.  Thank you! 

Fort Street Open Door 
Mary Lou Harrison, Janet Evans, Lois Kurta, Frank & Tricia LaSota, Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard, 
Joyce Hamburg and Michael, Kathy, Matthew and Mary Pat Bauhof went downtown to 
volunteer their time at  Fort Street Open Door on Thursday, December 31st.  Lunch 
followed at the Three Dot Stables in the Corktown area.  A good time was had by all! 
 

We will be traveling to Fort Street again on Thursday, March 31st.  We meet in the church 
parking lot at 8:00 am and travel by van.  If you’d rather, you can meet us there.  Please 
think seriously about joining us on March 31st.  If that doesn’t work, we visit Fort Street on 
the 5th Thursday of the month.  If you have any questions, call Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard at 
(248)626-6514.   See you then.  Come and join the fun!  
 

Next Fort Street Visit:  Thursday, March 31st at 8:00 a.m. 

http://www.freedomhousedetroit.org
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Save Your Treasures 
Begin saving those treasures you no 
longer use and also consider 
donating some of your time in June 
to the Northbrook Garage Sale.   

Sale dates are:  June 23th ς25th. 
 

More information 
will follow as we get 
closer to the dates.  
We will begin taking 
items in mid June. 

Northbrook Preschool 
Northbrook Preschoolers are having a great time 
learning and playing.  We are getting ready for our 
Mother’s Party in honor of Valentine’s Day.  Our 
mothers come to school with their children.  They 
play with them, make a special project, listen to a 
story and then the children sing songs to their 

mothers.  It is a really fun time that we all look forward to. 
 

We are registering for the 2016-2017 school year, so please tell everyone you know with young children about 
our wonderful school.    

COME OUT TO SUPPORT ALS OF MICHIGAN AND TEAM COURAGE – HONORING KEVIN SCHILLER 
Looking for something fun to do?  Join Northbrook member Peggie Schiller for a Pampered Chef Fundraiser 
Party for ALS of Michigan –Team Courage Honoring Kevin Schiller.  Many of you may know that Peggie loves to 
have parties, cook and bake.  Over the last 7 years, Peggie has raised money to support ALS of Michigan.  This 
local organization directly supports people with ALS and their families with respite care, medical supplies, 
counseling, supports groups and more! 

 

Saturday, Feb 20 ς 10 am 
Pampered Chef Fundraiser Party ς Healthy In A Hurry 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
22055 W 14 Mile Road, Beverly Hills 48025 (corner of Lahser and 14 mile) 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴΗ 
 

All proceeds will go to ALS of Michigan – Team Courage Honoring Kevin Schiller.  Peggie will not receive any 
products at a reduced price/special.   Bring a friend!  If you can’t attend or live out of town, contact Peggie to 
receive a link to the ALS Team Courage page so you can order online.  Please RSVP by February 17 by calling 
(248)318-3350 or emailing peggieschiller@att.net. 

Northbrook Church, in partnership with Orchard United 
Methodist Church, will hold Summer Camp 2016 this year at 

Loon Lake Retreat Center: 
July 31stτAugust  6th 

More details and registration forms can be found on the 
Northbrook website, www.northbrookpc.org or by contacting 

Ken Stetson at (248)642-0200.   

Did you know? 
The Northbrook website is bold, beautiful and packed with information.  You will find sermons, bulletins, 
newsletters, event information, annual reports, links to videos as well as the church calendar all at 
www.northbrookpc.org.  Come check it out!!!! 

mailto:peggieschiller@att.net
http://www.northbrookpc.org
http://www.northbrookpc.org


February Calendar 
Feb 1. 5:00 pm 

8:00 pm 
Yoga 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

Feb. 2 7:00 pm Mission Connection Comm. Meeting 

Feb. 3 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

Feb. 4 8:00 am 
10:00 am 
7:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Adult Education Comm. Meeting 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

Feb. 7 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:30 am 
11:15 am 
11:15 am 

Worship & Communion 
KIDSô Connection 
Worship in Music Meeting in Library 
Alternative Gift Mini Market 
Sub Sandwich fundraiser 

Feb. 8 1:00 pm 
5:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Finance Committee Meeting 
Yoga 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Feb. 9 6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Congregational Life Comm. Meeting 
Building & Grounds Comm. Meeting 

Feb. 10 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Ash Wednesday Service 

Feb. 11 8:00 am 
5:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

Feb. 14 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
11:30 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Deaconsô Meeting 

Feb. 15 5:30 pm 
8:00 pm 

Yoga 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Feb. 17 10:00 am 
 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
NO LOGOSðMid Winter Break 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

Feb. 18 8:00 am 
7:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

Feb. 20 10:00 am ALS Fundraiser 

Feb. 21 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
11:30 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Session Meeting 

Feb. 22 5:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Yoga 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

Feb. 24 5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

LOGOS 
Knit Wits 

For the most up-to-date calendar information, 
visit our website at www.northbrookpc.org 

Dick & Petie Forbush ï 64 years on February 9 
Nick & Joan Gonzales ï 39 years on February 12 
Roger & Connie McGuineas ï 61 years on February 12 
Carl & Suzanne von Ende ï 51 years on February 20  

Happy Anniversary  

02/02   Janet Evans 
02/02   Alexander Singer 
02/03   Tom Brown 
02/03   Cindy Sowle 
02/03   Justin Wicker 
02/04   Tim Boese 
02/05   Kim Annett 
02/06   Jimmy Mack 
02/08   Jeffrey Keoleian 
02/09   Roger McGuineas 

02/11  Logan Sylvia 
02/14  Tom Sandercock 
02/15  Jim Hothem 
02/16  Jim Grady 
02/16  Martha Mack 
02/19  Griffin Taylor 
02/21  Dan Gross 
02/22  Nathan Willey 
02/23  Natalia McIntyre 

Happy Birthday!  

Feb. 25 8:00 am 
5:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

Feb. 28 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
11:15 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Cupcake Coffee Hour 

Feb. 29 5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Yoga 
Northbrook Book Club Meeting 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

Northbrook Rose 
 

Happy Valentine's Day  
to all!!  

 

Blessings from my house 
to your house, 
 

Rose 

http://www.northbrookpc.org


“Live the Love of Jesus Christ” 
Northbrook  
Presbyterian Church 
22055 West Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan  48025 
Phone (248) 642-0200 
Fax (248) 642-7495 
www.northbrookpc.org 

Northbrook Notes is a monthly publication of 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

22055 W. 14 Mile Rd. Beverly Hills, MI  48025 
Periodical postage paid at the Southfield Post Office, 

Southfield, MI 
(USPS 395-340) 

Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs:  9:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Fri:  9:00 am—12:00 pm 
 

Worship 
Sundays at 10:15 am 

 
Deadline for Northbrook Notes (newsletter)  

is the 15th of the month 
E-mail newsletter articles to: 

newsletter@northbrookpc.org 

Staff Contact Information 
 

 The Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor……...…………   ext 12 
      marjorie@northbrookpc.org 
 Angel Gippert, Director of Music…….……………..    ext 18 
      angel@northbrookpc.org 
 Dan Gross, Contemporary Music Director 
 Sherrill Heinrichs, Congregational Care Coord.      ext 15 
      sherrill@northbrookpc.org 
 Ken Stetson, Youth Director………...………………....   ext 21 
      ken@northbrookpc.org 
 Becky Bachand, Administrative Secretary………...  ext 10 
      becky@northbrookpc.org 
 Kathy Brooks, Financial Secretary………………....…  ext 13 
      kathy@northbrookpc.org  
 Kerry Callaghan, Preschool Director……..….…......  ext 16 
      preschool@northbrookpc.org 
 Lynn Stephenson, Church Custodian…………..…....  ext 17 
        lynn@northbrookpc.org   

mailto:newsletter@northbrookpc.org
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